
 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 
No. 20 (2020) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER 

 The Maritime Administration Department wishes to inform that the Guyana Defence 
Force Coast Guard will be conducting  fireworks operation on February 21, 2020 at 
19:00hrs and February 22, 2020 at 12:00hours . All activities will be conducted in the 
Georgetown Harbour. 
 
This exercise will incorporate the use of MT Rickford L. II and an accompanying Barge. 
 
The activities will be conducted a location 0.98 Nautical Mile and a bearing 203°T from 
the Georgetown Lighthouse in following position:  
 

No. Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

1 06 ̊ 48'.647 058 ̊ 10'.230 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

2 06 ̊ 48'.604 058 ̊ 10'.309 WGS84 (Zone 21) 

 
All mariners are required to maintain a wide berth of this vessel, and navigate with caution 
when in the vicinity. 

Communication can be made on VHF Ch. 16 or via the Georgetown Lighthouse. 

 
 
 
 

M. Tennant 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
 
February 21, 2020 

 

 

 


